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1. Call to order/Attendance/Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at approximately 10:05am by Tom Franklin.  Attendance was taken by Chris Mazuca.  The attendance list is included as Attachment1.  The minutes from the 7/20/04 teleconference were unanimously accepted without any changes.

2. Agenda/ Background

No formal agenda was sent out to the task force prior to the start of the meeting.

3. Parts update/ CCV configuration

Chuck Dutart stated that the pistons for the next round of testing are being taken off the production line and inspected to ensure that the pistons meet the tighter chamfer production tolerance band, chosen to give highest parts yield, along with all other production specifications.  The rings and liners are also inspected.  One set has been sent to each of the San Antonio labs.  Another set is scheduled for each lab to begin phase 2 of the mini-matrix.  Lubrizol and Afton are also scheduled to receive parts in order to reference their stands.

Bob Campbell inquired about the short tests that were to be run internally at Caterpillar in order to determine the affects of the new pistons on BOTOC.  Abdul Cassim stated that for various reasons the tests did not begin as originally planned.  Although there are plans to run 4 engines there is no definite timeline.  One test however should be under way.

Tom Franklin inquired about the status of reference oils.  Abdul Cassim responded that more of Ref #1 was being sent to SRI for distribution.  CAT is hoping to have Exxon Mobil begin running a PC-10 quality high reference oil candidate using the latest parts, the CCV setup and ULSD within the next week.  Steve Jetter warned that waiting for parts and decisions on the CCV setup may delay the start.  

4. CCV System

Abdul Cassim stated that a new breather and spacer plate assembly would also be used as part of the CCV setup.  These parts along with filters, canisters and replacements for some damaged pistons would need to be sent out to the labs. 

Abdul Cassim stated that CAT had identified a vacuum system for use in the pseudo CCV setup.  However it may be necessary to work with the labs on the setup if a decision is not made soon internally.

Bob Campbell asked why a pseudo CCV system is to be included at all in the next round of testing.  Abdul Cassim stated that a full CCV system would affect the test in several different ways.  The pseudo CCV system would determine the affects of the 4kPa vacuum at the filter on OC without adding too many additional variables.

There was some discussion on the CCV system design and the vacuum requirements.  Abdul Cassim stated that he would meet with the CCV engineer at CAT to discuss the details.

5. Calibration and stand issues/Procedure

Tom Franklin reminded the Task Force that a second draft of calibrations was sent out.  However, no comments had been received.  Abdul Cassim suggested that a deadline may be helpful in obtaining feedback.  Tom Franklin then stated that the new calibration requirements recommendation would be included in Draft2.  Those who would like to add their input must contact Tom Franklin prior to the procedure update.

Chuck Dutart suggested that the procedure draft number also be updated to Draft 2.  Frank Farber stated that he would inform Jeff Clark.  Jeff Clark will update Draft 2 and make it available for review the week beginning 8/30 assuming timely receipt of all necessary information.

6. Stand Status

Castrol is currently running a CCV test.  Exxon Mobil will be starting a test on a possible high reference oil next week.  PE and SRI will each start a Ref#1 test next week.  Lubrizol and Afton are in various stages of the shakedown process and should be ready for testing some time in September.

7. Final Comments

Bob Campbell suggested that the task force consider controlling oil temperature with an external system in order to reduce variation, a measure the T8 group later regretted not taking.

6. Next meeting/teleconference

The next meeting is scheduled for September 9, 2004 in Richmond Virginia.  Tom Franklin will send out a meeting announcement with times and hotel information.  If necessary a teleconference could be scheduled prior to the 9/9/04 meeting.  In that event, a meeting announcement will be sent by Tom Franklin.

